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Due to COVID-19 precautions, all COA 
events are cancelled until further notice. 
Please check the town website: Goshen-
ma.us for the most up-to-date information. 
 
Some Thoughts: 
 
 Please stay home and stay safe. 
 People have offered to help us with shopping 

for groceries, prescriptions, etc. Call Evelyn if 
you need someone to deliver to you. 

 Evelyn also has a box of books on her porch if 
you want to stop by and look! 

 With the nicer weather, get out and take a 
walk or go for a ride. 

 Call your neighbor, friend or relative for a nice 
conversation. 

 
Compiled from gretchenrubin.com: 
 
 Take care of your body. Get enough sleep, 

wake up at a normal hour, eat healthy food, 
stick to a regular routine of personal hygiene 
and dress. 

 

 Beware of information overload. We all want 
to stay up-to-date with the latest news, but 
it's easy to get overwhelmed. 

 

 Tidy up. Yes, I know it sounds ridiculous—
such a petty gesture in the face of an over-
whelming challenge—but over and over, peo-
ple tell me that outer order gives them a 
sense of inner calm and inner focus. 

 

 Make good use of this opportunity. Being 
stuck at home is an opportunity that none of 
us wished for, but it's an opportunity never-
theless. Look for ways to use the time to get 
things done you otherwise wouldn't be able 
to do. Go through your closets, clear your 
clutter. Learn to juggle. Practice guitar. Find a 
YouTube work-out class and get in shape. Do 
yoga. Cook some new recipes. Get back into 
meditation. Write that novel you've been 
meaning to write. Update your resume. Or-
ganize your photos. 

 

 In particular, you might keep a journal of this 
time. It's a milestone in the life of the world, 
and when this is all over (and at some point, 

it will be over), you may be very glad you 
kept a record. 

 

 Catch up on books, podcasts, movies, or TV 
shows. Is there something ambitious you've 
been wanting to tackle? Like reading all the 
books by a certain author or watching all 3 
three seasons of a recommended TV show? 
These activities will give you a sense of ac-
complishment, and keep your mind engaged 
and active, and they'll also distract you from 
anxiety. In the long run, it's very helpful to 
give ourselves mental breaks. 

 

 Continue or create comforting rituals. You 
may already have rituals that help you feel 
grounded throughout the day. These might 
be helpful now—but it might also be true that 
you'll have to adapt now, if your usual com-
forting ritual is disrupted. Find ways to have 
pleasant patterns through your day that make 
you feel grounded and calm. It might be 
meditation, it might be a cup of your favorite 
tea, it might be a bedtime story with your 
grandchildren over Skype. 

________________________________________ 
 

 
Our Irish corned beef luncheon has grown every 
year, so this year we had to serve downstairs! 
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The Goshen COA counts on YOUR support to  

continue our important programming for local seniors! 
 

    I would like to contribute to the Goshen COA.  My contribution of $________ is attached.  
 

(Please write your check to The Goshen Council on Aging and write “program support fund” in the memo line.)  
  

Name  _______________________________________________________  
 

Address  _____________________________________________________ 
 

_____________________________________________________________ 
 

Thank You for Helping to Support Your Neighbors! 
 

Goshen Council on Aging 

 

 

Happy Birthday in April! 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Claire Byrom, Michael Grinley, Stephen Fancy, 
Peter Therkelsen, Annmarie Dresser, 

Elizabeth Loven, Scott Healy, 
Martha Monaghan, Beth Sperry, Steven Barrus, 

June Millington, Ann Marie Deres,  
Francis Burnett, David Tirrell, James Berube, 
Robert Haskell, Steven Daiber, Marcia Phillips, 

Victoria Verge 
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Cauliflower Changed My Life: Michael 
 

By Lorraine Brisson 
 
 

After many years of searching for “Mr. 
Right” (unsuccessfully I might add), I finally de-
cided to take the advice of friends and at the age 
of sixty joined a dating service, YIKES! I had re-
sisted doing this because I felt strongly that it 
would not work for me. Additionally, I wasn’t sure 
I wanted to expend all that energy on an endeav-
or that was going to fail, anyway. So, I joined 
Mass Match, figuring a matchmaker would im-
prove my chances, since she will have culled out 
any undesirables. After our meeting, where she 
explained how Mass Match works and asked me 
lots of questions, I sent her my profile and she 
sent me ten profiles to review.  
 

It was easy to discern that most of the men were 
embellishing their profiles with questionable 
claims of outdoor interests (which was a priority 
for me) except for that one profile from a guy 
named Michael. He had an extensive history of 
athletic accomplishments and travel experiences, 
and I could see that he was telling the truth. 
Plus, he had a chain saw! I had made a request 
in my profile for a photo of their chain saw. Our 
first date was in June 2014, and we have been 
together since. Not a long time by most stand-
ards, but a record for me.  
 

We spend much of our time outdoors: bicycling, 
hiking, canoeing, X-C skiing, snow shoeing and 
more. We are currently in the process of hiking 
the New England National Scenic Trail (Guilford, 
CT to Mt. Monadnock, NH), the Long Trail (MA/
VT state line to VT/Canada border) and the state 
high points (12 done so far). We’ve talked about 
walking the Camino de Santiago/Camino Frances, 

a network of ancient pilgrim routes in northern 
Spain/Southern France. I am in the process of try-
ing to convince him to canoe the Connecticut Riv-
er from source to sea (Canadian border to Atlantic 
Ocean). Since I retired, we’ve traveled to Iceland, 
Nova Scotia, Quebec, Canada and Hawaii. In 
2022, we are planning on a trip to Alaska. Michael 
wants to participate in (notice I did not say run) 
the Equinox Marathon in Fairbanks for his fiftieth 
anniversary of winning the marathon in 1972. 
 

Michael is a marathon canoe racer 
and each March he drives to Flori-
da to train for a week. After his 
training, I join him and we slowly 
make our way north, camping, ca-
noeing, bicycling and hiking. Last 
year we also explored some of 
Louisiana and Mississippi, including Vicksburg and 
the Natchez Trace Trail.  
 

In May, we are going on a nine-day walking tour 
along the coast of Cornwall, England. 
 

Since meeting Michael, life has been full of adven-
tures, all thanks to Lanie the matchmaker, who 
introduced me to my soul-mate. 
 

I look forward to recounting our adventures in 
future columns.  
 
 

Our condolences go to the friends and families of: 

 
Elinor Gagnon 

 
Ellen Fuller 
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 Regional News 

Fun Facts for Taxes 
 
Well, not really, but a catchy title, right? I read recently that we taxpayers may not be all that savvy about 
the trillions of dollars we hand over every year. So I read a bit more. 
 

It seems tax collections started in Egypt during the time of the pharaohs, and were applied for various pur-
poses in Greece and Italy and Great Britain. In more modern times, England imposed an income tax to help 
deal with Napoleon. Our first income tax was started to fund the Civil War in 1861 (though we did have earli-
er taxes, e.g., remember the Whiskey Rebellion?). Taxes have morphed, gone up and down, and actually 
make interesting historical reading: bebusinessed.com/history/history-of-taxes 
 

Anyway. There are a couple of things we really should know about our taxes. 
 * If you get a refund, you have given the government an interest-free loan.  
 * If you are in arrears on paying taxes, it will not affect your credit score. The three credit bureaus    
             decided there was too much chance for inaccurate information. Very comforting, right? 
 * If you delay doing your taxes until October, you still have to pay by April 15 an estimate of what    
             you will owe. 
 * Keep your returns and backup paperwork at least 3 years, more if you fear an audit, might have un   
             der-reported income,  or went years without filing. 
 * And of course there are scams. If you have had identity theft, the thieves can file a tax return in  
              your name and claim a refund. This can go on for years if you aren’t required to file yourself. If  
              something changes and you file, you will get a note from the IRS that you have already filed!  Then  
              the work begins to clear up the mess. 
 

Holding my SS number close, 
Jean O’Neil, TRIAD committee member 
413-268-2228, jeanoneilmass@gmail.com 

Would you like to receive your newsletter  
by email instead of snail mail? 

 

If so, please email Kristen at  
regionalcoanews@gmail.com to be put on  

the email list. Include your address so I will know 
which mailing list to take you off of. Thanks! 

Seniors Aware of Fire Education 
 

 
 
 

This month's topic is how to plan your escape 
from a fire. So, here goes: 
 
 Know and practice two ways out of every 

room in your home. 
 Make sure all doors and windows that lead 

outside open easily. 
 Clear all clutter that may be in the way of your 

escape or make you trip or fall. 
 Keep eyeglasses, keys, hearing aids, meds list, 

and a phone within easy reach near your bed. 
 Have an outside meeting place a safe distance 

in front of your home where family members 
can meet and where first responders can see 
you. 

 If you use a wheelchair or walker or might 
have a problem escaping from a fire, discuss 
you escape plans ahead of time with your 
family, building manager, neighbors and/or 
fire department. 

 Practice your home fire escape drill twice a 
year. 
 
Have a S.A.F.E. April! 

 
--Worth Noyes, SAFE Educator 

     Williamsburg & Cummington Fire Departments 
 
 

The Senior SAFE program is sponsored by many 
of your fire departments and the  

Massachusetts Department of Fire Services.  
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CORONAVIRUS 19 and impact on COAs and 
elders in the Hilltowns 

 
Dear friends and readers of the newsletters from 
the Northern Hilltowns Councils on Aging, 
 

We apologize for any delay that has occurred in 
the receipt of our newsletter. We had prepared 
our newsletters as usual, listing all of the events, 
activities and programs provided by the Councils 
on Aging, and were ready to go to the printer 
when  the Governor declared a state of emergency 
and  towns that are part of our Northern Hilltowns 
Consortium have closed public buildings. Rather 
than publish programming and invitations we have 
decided to redo the newsletters. Instead, we are 
providing important guidelines that are so im-
portant in minimizing the effects on older adults in 
our communities.  
 

There is a shortage of disinfectants in stores 
and I have trouble driving long distances, 
how can I disinfect my home without a spe-
cial  product? 
 
For disinfection, diluted household bleach solu-
tions, alcohol solutions with at least 70% alcohol, 
and most common EPA-registered household dis-
infectants should be effective. 
 

Diluted household bleach solutions can be used if 
appropriate for the surface. Follow manufacturer’s 
instructions for application and proper ventilation. 
Check to ensure the product is not past its expira-
tion date. Never mix household bleach with am-
monia or any other cleanser. Unexpired household 
bleach will be effective against coronaviruses 
when properly diluted. 
 

Prepare a bleach solution by mixing: 
5 tablespoons (1/3rd cup) bleach per gallon of wa-
ter or 4 teaspoons bleach per quart of water 
 

How can I make my own hand sanitizer? 
You can use rubbing alcohol: 2/3 cup alcohol with 
1/3 cup of aloe vera lotion.  
 

Is the need to keep social distance from oth-
ers really necessary? 
YES!  Flatten the curve before it flattens you. It’s 
as important as washing hands frequently and cor-
rectly. Both precautions protect you, your family 
and friends. Many of us are already compromised 
by autoimmune diseases, chronic respiratory ill-
nesses or other chronic diseases. Please remem-
ber it’s as important to dry your hands thoroughly 
as it is to wash correctly. 
 

________________________________________ 
 
Highland Valley Elder Services Remains 
Open 
 

Allan Quimet, the Executive Director Of Highland 
Valley Elder Services is staying in touch with all of 
the Councils on Aging and sent the following mes-
sage: 
 

Dear Directors, 
I hope you are well during this challenging time. 

Please find a brief update regarding HVES pro-
grams and services in response to COVID-19. Pro-
grams and services may be reduced or delayed by 
our providers since we are in the people helping 
people business but we are not aware of any major 
disruption to services at this time. We have priori-
tized our most vulnerable consumers in the event 
of a worker shortage. I realize we are all trying to 
strike a balance of service delivery, socialization, 
and the need for social distancing/isolation. We are 
concerned about the unintended consequences to 
consumers and want to ensure we assist each oth-
er for their wellbeing.   
 

To allow for maximum flexibility, we will begin to 
deliver individualized and portable meals to COAs 
who have meal sites. We will begin this process by 
Monday the 16th the latest. The meals will offer 
maximum flexibility for your unique community 
needs. Consumers may take them home or eat 
them at the community meal location. (Meals may 
come cold, frozen, or hot so they may require 
some preparation.) If you know of residents in 
your community, over 60, who become incapacitat-
ed by illness, please refer them to us for meals. We 
will initiate a three week meal delivery plan and 
add additional time if it becomes necessary.  
 

Please contact our nutrition department regarding 
any community meal questions. Please contact or 
send referral to our information and referral de-
partment regarding home delivered meals or other 
service requests. If you have general questions feel 
free to contact me or anyone else at Highland Val-
ley that may be of service to you or your communi-
ty members. My best to you and your communities. 
I know we are a resilient bunch and support each 
other especially well during times like these. 
 

Thank you, 
Allan Ouimet, LICSW-MA, LCSW-CT 
Executive Director  
 

* There is a new open line at HVES: 586-
2000 ext 211 for all information and ques-
tions about COVID-19  
_________________________________________ 
 
Staying in touch is important. Do not ride this 
out alone. If you need help, please reach out to  
friends, families or others. If you are feeling ill and 
wonder if you have the virus, please call your doc-
tor first and remain in your home. 
 

For more information about COVID-19, the follow-
ing links are very helpful.  
 

Massachusetts Information on the Outbreak of 
Coronavirus Disease (COVID-19):  
mass.gov/resource/information-on-the-outbreak-of
-coronavirus-disease-2019-covid-19  
 

Governor Baker’s Press Releases re: COVID-
19: mass.gov/lists/press-releases-related-to-covid-
19  
 

It’s our hope that you find this information helpful 
and that we all come out unscathed on the other 
end. We look forward to getting back to the regu-
lar kind of newsletters later. 
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April’s Good News! 
By Deborah Hollingworth 
 
The good news this month is about Prescription 
Advantage, which is a program for Massachu-
setts residents designed to help with the cost of 
their Rx. Sometimes I think this benefit is one of 
the best kept secrets. It doesn’t cost anything, and 
the application is not too complicated. You can 
apply online (prescriptionadvantagema.org) or call 
them and they will help you complete the applica-
tion by phone: 1-800-243-4636. Your SHINE 
counselor can help too. Ask at your senior center. 
Even if you have Rx coverage through your health 
insurance, like a Medicare Advantage plan, or a 
stand alone Medicare D plan, Prescription Ad-
vantage still can help, especially if you have to 
take expensive brand name Rx and find yourself 
in the “donut 
hole” every year. 
 

If your income is 
less than $3,122 
if single, or 
$4,227 if mar-
ried,  you are 
eligible.  
 

 
NOTE: if you already have Extra-Help, which is a 
benefit administered by Social Security, or you 
have MassHealth, you do not need Prescription 
Advantage.  
 

But unlike Extra-Help and MassHealth…and this is 
important— Prescription Advantage does not 
count assets. Only your income.  
 

Prescription Advantage is a subsidy for lower in-
come Massachusetts residents. The less income 
you have, the more Prescription Advantage helps.  
In the 1990s, Massachusetts was one of the first 
states to offer Rx subsidy to support its residents. 
In 2006, when the federal government launched 
Medicare D, it was modeled on Massachusetts’ 
Prescription Advantage. 
 

For more information, you can visit  
prescriptionadvantagema.org 

or contact your SHINE counselor to see  
if you qualify.  

 
 
 

On the Go! 
 
The Friends of the Northampton 
Senior Center have arranged the fol-
lowing outings, and you are welcome to join! 
 
*Please make your reservations early as these 
trips fill up fast!* Call Francine Frenier at the 
Northampton Senior Center: 413-587-1228. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
June 16: Hildene-Lincoln Family Mansion 
Tour & Gardens, Manchester, VT. Lunch includ-
ed at Wilburton Inn overlooking the Green Moun-
tains. Cost is $117. Receive a $10 discount if paid 
in full by May 4, 2020. 
 
July 22: Museum of Fine Arts in Boston cele-
brates its 150th Anniversary. Thirty five paintings 
by Monet on display. Included is a family style 
meal at Maggiano’s. Cost is $108.  Receive a $10 
discount if paid in full by June 10, 2020. 
 
Aug. 11: Plymouth 400th Anniversary, 
Thanksgiving Buffet. Visit the Mayflower II and 
America’s living history museum at Plimouth Plan-
tation. Cost is $124. Receive a $10 discount if 
paid in full by June 24, 2020. 
 
Sept 28- Oct 2:  Niagara Falls/Toronto 5-day 
bus trip. $525 per person dbl. occupancy.  Re-
ceive a $25 discount if paid in full by June 15, 
2020. Passport required. Lodging is on Canadian 
side of the Falls. 
 
Nov 16-17: 2 Day Holiday Shopping at Desti-
ny USA Mall, Syracuse, NY, the second largest 
mall in the USA. Over 250 stores & dining op-
tions. Accommodations at Embassy Suites with 
breakfast included. Other meals on your own. 
Cost to be determined per person dbl. occupancy. 
Receive a $10 discount if paid in full by Septem-
ber 15, 2020. 
 
Coming May 2021: 
11 Day Bus trip to COLORADO! 
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Goshen COA 
Board:  

 

  

Evelyn Culver, 
Coordinator 

 

Kathy Boisvert  

 

Henrietta Munroe 
  

Sandy Papush 
 

Lorraine Brisson 
 

Nancy Wood 
 

____________________________________________ 

 

Newsletter Editor 
and Designer: 
Kristen Estelle 

regionalcoanews@gmail.com 
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